
     

FCC Releases Affordable Connectivity Program Order 
 

January 21, 2022 

 
On January 21, 2022, the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) released the Affordable 
Connectivity Program (ACP) Report and Order outlining the rules and policies for the ACP. The ACP 
extends and modifies the Emergency Broadband Benefit Program (EBB Program), helping low-income 
households pay for broadband service and internet connected devices. 
 
As provided in the Infrastructure Act, the Order adopts a monthly discount of up to $30 per eligible 
household to offset the cost of broadband service. Consumers who live on qualifying Tribal lands can 
receive a discount of up to $75 through the program. Consumers who are eligible for both the ACP 
and the Lifeline program may receive both discounts on the same or different broadband service.    
 
Consumers can learn about the ACP by visiting the program’s consumer website at ACPBenefit.org.  
Any broadband service provider can participate in the ACP once they complete the FCC’s approval 
process and file an ACP election notice with the Universal Service Administrative Company (USAC). 
Service providers who participated in the EBB Program automatically transitioned to the ACP unless 
they informed USAC that they do not plan to participate.   
 
The Order adopts a requirement that, once effective, will require participating service providers to 
make the ACP discount available on all broadband service offerings, giving consumers the choice to 
select the service plan that best suits the household’s needs.  Until the ACP rules are effective, the 
ACP will proceed under the EBB Program rules, except where noted in the FCC’s December 30th 
guidance.    
 
Outreach & Trainings  
USAC will distribute bulletins and conduct trainings to help service providers and other program 
participants understand the ACP Order and its effect on current and new program processes. USAC 
will also update its ACP service provider web content to reflect updated ACP rules and processes.   
 
Find upcoming trainings and other resources on the ACP Learn page on USAC’s website.   
 
Register for the ACP Reimbursement Training: 
    ACP Reimbursement Training: January 27, 2022, @ 3 p.m. ET - Register 
 
Sign Up for Outreach 
Beginning February 15, 2022, USAC will no longer send ACP updates to the EBB distribution list. If you 

https://click.outreach.usac.org/?qs=fd3529c28e040a8c6897210af34d0f68a0caf830e5f707a82bb1112b9125170454a42c23492fbf2d31d8f032af0f2d9103b942bde2a4dcd1
https://click.outreach.usac.org/?qs=fd3529c28e040a8c6897210af34d0f68a0caf830e5f707a82bb1112b9125170454a42c23492fbf2d31d8f032af0f2d9103b942bde2a4dcd1
https://click.outreach.usac.org/?qs=fd3529c28e040a8c57d74c3f8f59d0f18e1d7a84a60716b30ef864982701f5da7e89e5b4ebb35635a97b5e4daa12eaa4c08af52659097a74
https://click.outreach.usac.org/?qs=fd3529c28e040a8c28ee58f8666ddb3ec2ca60b538286d2cbc8b8ede40ecb82f0183f281d089b07df3a516e95f591483fa57fd5e446f9744
https://click.outreach.usac.org/?qs=fd3529c28e040a8c4ffbcf4a6f8366ea8bdf2241559246424f9e64918f2ff567304ade8052b336a33e09374a91464d27b2bf95b3ec71811c
https://click.outreach.usac.org/?qs=fd3529c28e040a8c4ffbcf4a6f8366ea8bdf2241559246424f9e64918f2ff567304ade8052b336a33e09374a91464d27b2bf95b3ec71811c
https://click.outreach.usac.org/?qs=fd3529c28e040a8c219e362de63092a3fc97d499e2330ebc8999b705a8ad15c2df3903ce10963742a14907a5587bc94ba23afa28d15f57a2
https://click.outreach.usac.org/?qs=fd3529c28e040a8c24409d12a8152bfca3f25aa02acad1a668ab3fad42a80c082351367c7fb2a5dccc3e4de35208ccf07588d022480b23ee
https://click.outreach.usac.org/?qs=fd3529c28e040a8cd33d7d5ec9a955ed1f5e9b3014f8ad9ca3f8994fc307aeee514b0a8aed2ceb7d1e75e0b3d78721d5ad8add079216f5ef


 

have not signed up for ACP outreach and are receiving this through the EBB Program distribution, 
please visit USAC’s subscription center to select the ACP outreach you would like to receive.   

 

Need Help? Contact Us! 
For questions about the Affordable Connectivity Program, service providers can visit USAC.org and 
consumers should visit ACPBenefit.org. For general program support, service providers should 
email ACProgram@usac.org and consumers should email ACPSupport@usac.org. Both providers and 
consumers may also call the ACP Support Center at 877-384-2575 for assistance. 
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